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LOCAL MAN DIES SUDDENLY 

  

Funeral services for Peter A. Rapke, aged 50, 

who passed away suddenly on Friday morning, July 

19th, were held in the Terrace Bay Community — 

Church on Monday, July 22nd at 11 a.m., with 

Rev. R. Husband officiating. The hymn chosen was 

"What a Friend We Have in Jesus". Mrs. Ellen 

Hodgkiss played the organ. 

Pallbearers were K. Weppler, J. Heenan, S. 

Hodgkiss, H. Boudreau, G. Dodge and B. Lohr. 

The Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 223, of 

which Peter was a member, draped the casket with 

the flag, and formed a guard of honor upon leaving 

the Church. They held a graveside service also. 

Attending from out of town were Peter's three 

sisters and a nephew; Tina and Minnie Rapke, and 

Mrs. M. Kolm and son Walter of Winnipeg. Also 

attending from out of town were his son and daugh- 

ter-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Rapke of Ear Falls; 

and Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bruce of Port Arthur. 

Surviving are his wife, Vivien and daughter 

Brook of Terrace Bay and his son Bruce of Ear Falls. 

  

NEW BAIT FISH REGULATION AFFECTS ANGLERS 

  

A new regulation now makes it compulsory for an 

angler to have his name legibly marked on any trap 
that he uses to take bait fish for personal use. This 

requirement, which bait fish operators have had to 

meet for some time, will make it possible for the 

ownership of traps left set in lakes or streams to be 

established. ; 

Anglers are also reminded that the Ontario Fish- 

ery Regulations prohibit the unauthorized liberation 

of bait fish into any water other than that from 

which they were taken. 

SERVING THE DISTRICT 

  

JULY 25, 1968 

WASHOUT STRANDS MANY TRAVELLERS 

  

A highway washout a few miles east of Terrace Bay 

which occurred last Thursday, paralyzed traffic on 

this portion of the Trans-Canada Highway for three 
days, and stranded many travellers who left points 

east, unaware of the event. 

On Thursday evening, travellers going East were 

being advised at Nipigon to go via Highway eleven 

and to go back around by Duluth. One New York 

visitor was overheard to say indignantly that he 
came up to make the circle route tour and he was 

going to stay put till he could make it. Highway 

Department workers are being kept busy repairing 

washouts and erecting warning signs. Unless the 

weather improves, continued rain may cause fur- 

thur trouble spots, not only in this district but 

points east and west. 

  

EXPO PLANS AND DRAWINGS BEING PRE- 

SERVED ON MICROFILM 

  

Everything of importance having to do with the 

physical creation of Expo '67 is now being put on 
microfilm by the Public Archives of Canada under 
the supervision of Dominion Archivist Dr. W.Kaye 
Lamb. Work on the project, which has been going 

on in Ottawa since the end of last year, is expect- 
ed to be completed this Summer. Nothing of value 
is being overlooked. On film for posterity will be 
detailed drawings showing how each building was 
designed and constructed, plans of streets,park- . 
ways, specifications for the minirail, plus Expo 
train and stations, engineering data that made it 

possible to build islands in the St. Lawrence.and 
- every other plan that went into the creation of Expo.


